
St Joseph’s Catholic Primary School and Pre School 

 
Parking 

 
As with many schools we have limited parking available to our parents.  For those that can, 

please walk to and from the school as much as possible. For those that live too far to walk, 
please consider driving part of the way and walking the rest. This will help to ease the 

congestion around the school.  
 

Walking buses have been considered from a number of areas around the town but 
volunteers are needed to supervise them.  Can you help?  If so, please contact Nicola 

McManus sbmanager@stjosephs207.herts.sch.uk. Routes are risk assessed from 
Sainsbury’s Thorley, the town bus station and the Bricklayers Arms at the bottom of Bells 

Hill.  
 

Want to know more about Walking Buses?  Please go to 

www.hertfordshire.gov.uk/walkingbus 
    

College Gravel Car Park 
 

This car park is the property of Bishop’s Stortford College and they kindly allow us to use 
the car park at the beginning and end of school.  It should not be used during the school 

day. The car park provides approximately 30 spaces.  Cars should not be parked on the 
road that leads to the car park.  

 
Great Hadham Road 

 
This road becomes very congested at school drop off and pick up. Please be considerate 

when parking on the road and, in particular, do not park too close to the roundabout, in 
the bus stop, or on the zig zags by the crossing. 

 

Windhill School 
 

This car park should not be used by St Joseph’s parents.   
 

School Staff Car Park 
 

This is a very busy car park for staff only and deliveries and blue badge holders where this 
has been notified and agreed in advance with the school.  Please do not pull up in the 

entrance or exit to the car park, drive through the car park or park there whilst dropping 
off or collecting from school, pre school or early birds/night owls.  

 
Also, could we please remind people not to walk thorough the car park.  Entrance to and 

from the school office, nursery and reception classes is via the gate by the nursery 
building, which should be closed after use. 

 

Surrounding roads 
 

Please park safely and with courtesy and consideration when parking in surrounding roads.  
Restrictions may apply on some roads.   

 
We appreciate your cooperation in this matter. 
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